Wickham, Jerry, Env. Health

Subject: RO0395 PHONE LOG 2009-04-17
Entry Type: Phone call

Start: Tue 4/21/2009 8:46 AM

End: Tue 4/21/2009 8:46 AM

Duration: 0 hours

Cindy Dittmar of Bonkowski & Associates called regarding recent technical comments. |indicated that we would like an
evaluation of the solvent detection in soil vapor sample. Current report only presents the soil vapor results with no
comment re solvent detection. For second comment regarding detection limits, | requested some discussion as to how
they reached conclusion that there was no vapor intrusion risk from fuel hydrocarbons with benzene reporting limit of
0.5 ug/| exceeding commercial ESL of 0.28 ug/L. Cindy Dittmar indicated that results were ND and | approved the work
plan with proposed 8260 method. | indicated that most 8260 data for soil vapor samples that | review has better
reporting limits than 0.5 ug/L and that | would check the Work Plan for reporting limits. She indicated work plan does
not have reporting limits and that 0.5 ug/L reporting limit is the standard analysis. She has never seen better reporting
limits. | did not agree. Conversation ended with request for presentation of the rationale to explain conclusion
regarding risk.



